Social Committee General Meeting —May 8, 2023

Members Present: Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Enid Lobel, Pat McCann, Debbie McDowell, Donna McPhillips, Barbara Milligan, Lea
Tyler, Millie Wallace, and Holly White. Board Member: Doug Loutzenhiser

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Approval of minutes— Barbara M. made a motion to approve the April 10, 2023 minutes. Holly W. seconded the motion, and it
passed.

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the April 30, 2023 account balance was $4,969.18 less the Good Neighbor Fund of $1,340.26 for a
net balance of $3,628.92.

Activity Reports—

e  Forty-one residents paid for and thirty-eight came to the April 12 RAP Community Passover Seder. Attendees appreciated
the informative readings and delicious food.

e Enid L. said fifty people from all four phases came to the April 15 Regency Hills Cocktail Party. Participants enjoyed the
good company and warm weather.

Upcoming Events-

e Ray Buckley said there would be 97 residents on the May 24 Phillies Bus Trip

e Pat M. is emailing a flyer this week for the June 3 Community Garage Sale. She stated that residents should contact her if
they wanted to highlight special items in advertisements.

e The June 10 Regency Hills Cocktail Party is on the calendar.

e Todd Welsh said that the June 25 Outdoor Gazebo Concert would cost community members $10 prepay or $12 at the door.
He also explained that children and grandchildren could come free.

e Arlene Smith said that the July 4" Party would cost $21, and Our Towne Catering would prepare and serve the dinner.

CAB Liaison—Doug L. said the board was not only procuring AED devices for both clubhouses but also signing a maintenance
contract for them. Board members arranged for a Friendship Ambulance EMT to train residents in CPR and the use of AED’s. Doug
said the RAP volunteer request response was very positive. The board will officially approve this program at the May 25 meeting.

Discussion and Planning—

e Jamie Colonna will give an October 15 Sunday Speaker Series presentation on osteoarthritis and osteoporosis.
e The Sunday Speaker Series committee is arranging for a Spring Valley YMCA instructor to teach line dancing. Mary P.
explained that the instructor would cost $80 per hour and insurance would need to be investigated.

Additional Questions/Concerns-

e Todd Welsh wanted to know if the Social Committee could use live entertainment at the End of Summer Party. He stated a
duo would cost $400-$500. Barbara M. said she would need to evaluate whether the current event price would cover this
expense; and if not, how much the price would need to be increased to cover this additional cost. Todd said Michael Kropp,
a solo act who had performed at a Beer Club party, might cost less.

e Pat M. asked if she should include the Hackers after golf parties on the calendar. She said the May party might conflict with
the Phillies Baseball Bus Trip setup.

e Millie W. said she would contact the casinos in order to find out if they still provided shuttle service to Atlantic City.

e Todd Welsh recommended RAP hold a Casino Night fundraiser.

e Jane Merritt suggested a 2024 Kentucky Derby Party. This event was last held in 2019.

Since there was no further business, Donna V. made a motion to adjourn. Cassie D. seconded, and the motion passed. The meeting
adjourned at 7:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie McDowell, Secretary



